

# OneAtlantic

## One Atlantic Meeting (3)

14<sup>th</sup> October 13.00 – 14.30

### Zoom Meeting

#### Attendees

Name		Organisation
Ruth Tapsall – Chair	RT	GP
Adrian Avery	AA	TDC - Community Engagement
Andy Branston	AB	SPACE
Andrew Bell	ABe	UNESCO - Biosphere
Carl Hawkins	CH	BTC - Councillor – Bideford West
Carole Coombs – Minutes	CCo	One Northern Devon - Administrative Officer
Catherine Higley	CHi	East the Water Primary School
Chris Fuller	CF	Torrige District Council – Economic Development Officer
Colin Bray	CB	Library Service
David Chalmers	DC	Northam - Mayor and Devon Association of Local Councils
Fran Bendall	FB	Together – Drug and Alcohol Service – Team Leader
Ian Danby	ID	Burton Gallery
Jan Williams	JW	TDC – Environmental Health and Community Safety Manager
Justine Duhig	JD	Torrige PCN – Social Prescriber – Wooda and Northam
Lara Eley	LE	One Atlantic – Community Developer Bideford and surrounds
Nikki Kennelly	NK	NDHT - Health and Social Care Manager
Paul Huxtable	PH	TTVS – Partnership and Development Officer
Paul Jones	PJ	One Northern Devon – Partnership Support and High Flow/Youth Flow
Tanya West	TW	Sunrise

#### Apologies

Sally McKay-Roper
Loren Leaver
Richard Chumbley
Sophie Crofts
Ann Fishwick
Kerry Brooks
Hannah McDonald

## Minutes

	Item
1	<p><b>Welcome and Apologies</b> RT welcomed everyone to the meeting. Attendees and apologies as above.</p>
2	<p><b>Recap of last meeting</b> RT – recapped the items from the last meeting and welcomed all to bring up any issues they would like to be discussed in this forum</p>
3	<p><b>Engagement</b> LE presented an update so far.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Community engagement</li> </ul> <p>Overview – 475 responses to date so this has been a very good response. Leaving for another month to get more responses. Bideford college has helped to get more from 12- 17 age group and increased this groups response which was low. She then went through some of the responses.</p> <p>Key notes from discussion:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• PJ noted this will inform this group as to the top priorities for this group to focus on. The cut off for this engagement will be in next month and then priorities can be decided on. He will be in conversation with OND. CF suggested that Adrian should also be part of this conversation.</li> <li>• RT – Drug and Alcohol would also need to be included in discussions for priorities in this area.</li> <li>• JW noted the problems in Jubilee square. AB noted that work being done in this area seems to be working and there is definitely a different view in this area now.</li> <li>• NK asked about dissemination on the results. And LE noted that this is being thought about and how this will be shared and that this is likely to be through website and links with council communication outputs in order to share the community feel and good things about the community as well as what needs changing.</li> </ul>
4	<p><b>Home from hospital project</b> LE gave an update on this and has met Sarah the OND project lead. She then briefly recapped on what this is. She is looking for some volunteers for this now. Sarah will be doing the inductions in the near future. Re. the last meetings action about mental health patients being discharged it was suggested that Pippa may want to contact Sarah about these potential clients. Question from NK about when starting and PJ suggested that this is likely to be 1<sup>st</sup> November</p>
5	<p><b>Grow Share Cook</b> Nothing much has happened with this and waiting to hear about funding. RT gave a quick recap on what this is. <a href="https://tamargrowlocal.org/grow-share-cook/">https://tamargrowlocal.org/grow-share-cook/</a>. One Atlantic will be partnering with One Barnstaple with this and EMC is leading on this with One Barnstaple. CF asked to be linked into this as is part of the Little Green Towns initiative and it was also suggested by LE that Jo Rice is part of this project.</p>
6	<p><b>Safer Towns (Community safety)</b> PJ noted that this is the opportunity to bring things to the community safety partnership group. He noted the funding for Jubilee Square that has been used for the outreach work</p>

	<p>that has been going on there. JW talked at the PSPO which has been put on this area. She noted about the information sharing about anti-social behaviour she would like to bring this to a future meeting to share in more detail with this group.</p>
7	<p><b>Barriers to Employment</b></p> <p>PH noted the meeting between HMD and the DWP (Alex Coull) and they would like to know what the partners think the barriers could be for employment and if you could send these to CCo so that she can forward to HMD who is collating this.</p> <p>Youth Flow – PJ talked about this which is a project working with 16 – 24yr olds closer to the employment market. There are 2 progress coaches who will be helping with this. A further part of the project will be around wellbeing of employees and for those companies who can provide a mentor then the Youth Flow project can provide training and support around this such as mental first aid, improving self-esteem etc.</p> <p>AB noted that there is some training being provided in Barnstaple. Also some training being provided by Barnstaple Chamber of Commerce.</p>
8	<p><b>Activity vouchers/Active Devon</b></p> <p>LE noted that these are now available and if you have clients who need help to access activity sessions to help with exercise and health and wellbeing and is capped at 2 per family. Please let Lara know and she will send you a form to get the vouchers to those who need them. £30 per voucher.</p> <p>This is for adults and Children.</p> <p>CF and CH noted that the schools would be interested in this.</p> <p>AA has also got funding from Active Devon although for older age groups and would like to have a conversation with LE as to how this has worked as he has had some difficulties in getting referrals/participants for the activities he has running as people are still dubious in going out with Covid. He would like to perhaps do this in a more similar nature as to how LE is doing this for families.</p> <p>JD has had feedback around anxieties of people in catching Covid and using public transport. There is also a problem with getting volunteer drivers. There needs to be a way of building trust for people to go out.</p> <p>AB – has also put together project to get people outdoors and there needs to be a way to build up trust to do this. But also getting outdoors nearer to home.</p> <p>AB asked if you could please email the group if you have any ideas.</p>
9	<p><b>Update from Stakeholders</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• CF – The Hub – he had previously sent an email about a workshop which is called “share the icecream” He explained what this was about and how organisations share and there is another workshop planned for a few weeks time. He then went on to say how the hub could help with collaboration between organisations.</li> <li>• CH asked about the problems with traffic outside the school gates and is asking for anyone with campaign experience who can help them address this and raise awareness with the families. PJ noted the use of yellow A frame boards to deter parking at the school gates. RT suggested a month of walking to school. CH said that this has been tried but that the problem is also about human traffic not just cars. AA is doing some work with a Torridge cycle group which is looking at maps for different routes and will mention it also to the planning group. CF noted that highways will not get involved unless there is an increase in accidents which is a terrifying thought, but unless they have the evidence to take action this is unfortunately the case. AB noted that a one way system may help and social</li> </ul>

	behaviour helps. CCo to forward CH contact details for KB who is part of OND Active Travel Group who has an interest in Social Behaviour change.
10	<b>Any other business</b> None noted
11	<b>Next Meeting – 11<sup>th</sup> November</b>

### Actions Summary

Only actions closed at this meeting continue to be shown in the action summary. Previous closed actions are removed and can be view on previous minutes/action summaries.

Number	Responsible	Action	Status
01.1.1	All	Let CC know of details for anyone you would like to invite to this group	Ongoing
2.3.1	LE	to investigate if there is an opportunity to go onto public transport with the questionnaire.	Closed
2.3.2	LE	to email AJ re: school engagement about post cards or digital use of questionnaire	Closed
2.3.3	LE	to speak to South Molton Community Developer for ideas of how they have distributed the questionnaire and managed the engagement process. NK and SC may to help with engagement of the elderly.	Closed
2.4.1	DH	to find out about mental health discharges and the Home From Hospital Project and will circulate the answer to the group.	Ongoing
2.6.1	LE	to let CC know who to invite from Together	Closed
2.10.1	LE	to forward contacts to CC to add to invite list. Early Help and Bideford Link Centre	Closed
3.6.1	LE	JW to be invited to share Jubilee Square work at future meeting	New
3.8.1	All	Email AB with any ideas about encouraging people to go outdoors in current Covid situation.	NEW
3.9.1	CCo	To Share KB contact with CH	NEW